Galesburg City Council
Tuesday, June 12, 2012

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from May meeting were read and Voltz motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Johnson motioned to approve them and J. Halvorson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]General account:  Dan Caswell 660.45, Jane Halvorson 602.83, Jeff Voltz 602.83, Mark Johnson 602.83, Rick Halvorson 657.95, ComMark 150.00,  Deborah Nobliski 437.15, Hatton Granite 1000.00, Traill Treasure 200.00, Don Jacobson 490.62, Farmers Union 156.94, Catherine Albert 336.12, Traill Tribune 46.15, John Deere Financial 92.92, Ameripride 51.19, Virgil Hamm 47.17, Marie Hamm 70.76, and Marie Hamm 8.28.
Utility account:  Ken Voltz 339.66, Traill Rural Water 2456.93, Brager 880.00, Galesburg Co-Op 600.00, Catherine Albert 93.78, Ferguson Waterworks 1086.02, and ND Dept of Health 80.00.
Johnson motioned to approve the bills and J. Halvorson seconded.

Old business:  City Website has been started. We own the www.galesburgnd.com address for 3 years.  ComMark has started on designing the website. You will find Deb around town taking pictures we are trying to take pictures with people in them. If your group would like your picture added to the website please send them to Deborah Nobliski or drop them off at her house and she will make sure that they get added.
Catherine Albert us an update of the Endowment Fund that will help with future upgrades to the city.  We will need a board of 5-9 people so you may be asked to join us in improving our city.
The sprayer that was bought can also spray for mosquitos. Please call Ken Voltz if you have an outside activity planned and we will get it sprayed to make our plans more enjoyable.
New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.
The City Letter has been a huge hit. We are planning to add the city meeting minutes, projects around town, coupons for businesses and little write ups for businesses and or special people.  If you have any ideas for this city paper please email them to galesburgnd@gmail.com.
We will be starting to replace old water meters now. We will start by buying 10 meters and put them in people’s houses that are moving into Galesburg or that have problem locations with the one’s that they already have.
With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Johnson and second by Caswell.  Our next meeting will be held on July 9.
The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
